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Health Infrastructure  

Notice 
Blayney MPS Redevelopment  

4 March 2025 

Temporary traffic and parking changes 

Health Infrastructure is building the Blayney MPS Redevelopment to provide high 
quality health and aged care services closer to home, in a modern facility which 
will continue to meet local health care needs for years to come. 

Health Infrastructure has engaged Taylor Construction to carry out the work, which is being completed in 
stages. Stage 1 works, the construction of the new Residential Aged Care wing and Inpatient Unit, is 
now underway.  

This notice is to inform that there are some temporary changes to traffic flow and parking as part of the 
Stage 1 works as follows: 

• The road west of the main entrance is now one-way only to vehicles exiting from the Ambulance 
station and contractor’s site shed toward Osman Street, adjacent to the highway along the 
construction zone fencing. Vehicles are not to enter this section of the road as per the ‘One Way’ 
sign.  

• Four parking spaces in the main Osman Street carpark are now designated as ‘Staff Only’ 
parking spaces between the hours of 2pm and 8pm daily. Patients and visitors, including those 
visiting HealthOne should use other car spaces available in the car park or on Osman Street. 

• A Loading Bay Only zone has been established on the main entry road to the west of the main 
entrance.  

• These temporary changes will be in place until further notice.  

See map and photos below for impacted areas. For your safety, please observe and comply with 
signage at all times.  

Map indicating temporary traffic flow and parking changes at Blayney Multipurpose Service: 
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The new MPS is being built in stages to ensure as little disruption as possible to the provision of clinical 
services.  

We recognise that building new infrastructure can be disruptive to staff, residents, patients, neighbours, 
nearby businesses and road users. All construction activities are carried out with the health and safety of 
the local community as our top priority. We thank you for your patience while we deliver this important 
project for the Blayney community. 

Keeping you informed 

Staff, residents, patients, visitors, neighbours and the community will continue to 
be kept informed of construction works and any impacts via Works Notices, 
Project Updates, social media posts, flyers/posters and the project website, 
www.mps.health.nsw.gov.au (site alerts tab), where appropriate – scan QR code 
for quick access. 
 

If you would like to speak with a member of the project team directly, you can call us on  
02 9978 5439 or email us at HI-BlayneyMPSRedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au.   


